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PROCEEDING.S

10:C0 a.m.

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE JOHN K. CORBETT, JR.: We
will gé on the record. This is the time and place
scheduled for a further te;ephonic}cenfe:enceién;the
complaint of Linda Lesko versus Verizon North,
Inéwrporated. This complaznt was docketed with the
pennsylvania pPublic Utility Commission at C-00014886.

I am AdministrativekLaw Judge John Cérbett'and I have
been assigned to hear this case aﬁd £o3rénder an initial

decision. We have on the telephone this mdrn;ng, Linda

 Lesko representing bherself, Janet Miller representing

Verizon North, and we have an cbserver on the iin@ from the
Offiée of Censumer Advocate, Joelvcheski$~

I would note for the benefit of the parties and for
the record that 1 am sitting in a hearing room in

Pittsburgh with a court reporter. The court reporter isg

running some tape recording equipment, so I would alert the

parties to the fact that everything that we say while we

are on the record is being tape recorded.

I would also ask that the parties, before they speak,
identify themselves so that we get a clear record of what
trangspires here th;s morning. |

As I indicated, we had a prévicus prehearing

telephonic confercnce on this case on May 18th of this

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7150
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year. At that conference, we discussed several matters and
we gave Ms. Lesko sonme information and gave Ms. Lesko the
opportunity to consider that information and to see if she
wanted to pursue this complaint that is now pending with
Lhe’Cgmmission.' |

She was going to, I believe, review with her
neighbors and other people in the community where she lives
whether she wanted to pursue this complaint Eér extended
area service from, I believe it is, the Johnstown exchange
to the Ebensburg exchange.

Some of the information that we wanted toc provide to
Ms. Lesko included an optional calling plan, and Mé, Miller
wrote a letter to me, with a copy to Ms. Lesko, on June 5
indicating that from Verizon North's Johnstown exchange to
the Ebensburg exchange, Verizon North offeré,twé optional
calling plans. |

The first is called the Verizon Easy Savings ?1an for‘

Residents, and as I understand, this plan provides a ten to

25 percent discount off the basic toll rate on direct

dialed intralatta calls. A ten percent discount applies if
the menihly usage is between $10 and $24.00. A 25 percent
discount applies if the monthly usage is more than $25,
Under this plan, there is no recurring charge 6r monthly
fee associated with this opticnal calling plan.

The second plan is calleé Verizonycne Easy Price.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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~This plan provides a ten cent per minute flat rate or all

direct dialed intralatta, intrastate calls. Under Lhis
plan there is no recurring chatge or monthiy fee assocliated
with this optional calling plan. |

At this point, Ms. Lesko, I will tucn ko YOU. Have
you reviewed this matter ané have you made any
determination as to what you would like to do as far as
pursuing this complaint with he Commission?

'Mﬁ. LESKO: I think I have, Your Honor. I still
would like to go back to my original statement where 1
w&uid like to be able to —-- the 322 area to be able to call
472 and also it includes 471 toll free. |

.JUDGE CORBETYT: Okay. Do you know if yéu will have
other witnesses testifying with you as a part c¢f this
complaint? '

; MS. LESKO: WGli, Your Fonor, I didn't know to ask
them if they would do that, but everyone that I have spoken
to was very, very much in favor of it. Aboqt ten people ——
1 was very limited in whakt I did because I didn't want to
involve too many people in.case this‘is_gﬁ;ng,to be cut off
today, but each person 1'&id asgk, aboul ten people, took a
petition with e got 15 names on. Two of them got 30 names
on then. |

I went to the Lownship meeting at the énd of June’and

have their support. They will help in any way they can,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {737) 761-7150
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they said. I have permiésien from them te go to businesses
in the area and place petitions there,

I have been considering inviting local media, local
™ stations, local radio stationg, as far as'advertising

and letting people know that this is happening and they can

contact the PUC Consumer Advocate, Senator wosmniak and

Representative Busic, who are willing to help us. Other
than that, I don'bt know what else to do. |

JUbGE CORBETT: It sounds tayme like, with the
possibiiity of a number of witnesses, that it would be best
if we had a hearing in persoﬁ on this complaint. That
would involve a trip to Pittshburgh. Do you think any of
Lhouse pzople would be able to come to PittSburgH for a
hearing?

MS. LESKO: May ! ask if there is any way that we

could it at tne county to accorplish this?

JUDGE CORBETT: in certain instances there are local

input hearings where we do set up hearings for that

purpose. You have to give me some indication, though, as

to how many people you believe’might bekinierested - such
a hearing because, as you can imagine, there is an expense
involved and some time and scheduling and difficulties that
we have to go through to set up a hearing like that.

Do you have any idea that you can share with us as to

how many péople might be interested in something like this?

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY. (717} 7617150
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MS. LESKO: Are you asking about a hearing in
Fittsburgh or at a local town meeting? '
JUDGE CORBETT: We would have the local hearing

somewhere in Lhe Johnstown or the VlnCO area dependlrg on

| what fahllltles mx=ght be avallabie in that vicinity.

‘MS$S. LESKO: Okay, Your Honor, I think I understand
what you are asking now. I have gone to the fire company
and an iron works company and they are willing to have «~— I
think, through them I would be able to advertise so that a
number of people would come.

I see everyone that T have talkpd to or people
gcttlng back to me about thc geople they have talked to who
are really willing to do thlngs, but I don’ t know how to
give you an exact number., 1 would hope that there would be
several hundred people there. I think you need at least
that many to acically show that you have support. |

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Ms. Miller, any comments
that you would like to place on the fecord at this point?

M8, MILLER: I would note for the record that

'although the efforls Ms. Lesko is going to to put petitions

out into the community shows peoplé may be interested, the
fact that people have si1gned a complaint doesn't carry
evidentiary weight unless those people show up for the
hearing and actually give testimony. ‘They are not

available for cross examination simply by having their name

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 7617150
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and telephone number on a petitian.'

JUDGE CORBETT: Right, that's a point well taken.
Ms. Lesko, so that ybu undcrs:and,’in some instancés
petitions, circulated petitions and so forth, might be
helpful, but those are usually in the aréas of, perhaps,
legislation.

This i$ a legal proceeding. All parties that
participate in a case are éntitled to cross examine
witnesses who present evidence against then, So, for that
reagon, I should let youkknow now that I really cannot
consider any petitions. People who are interested in this
and who would be willing to sign & petition should appeér
at a hearing where they cah present thear statements as to
how this matter effects them and then be subject to any
questioning by Verizon North.

So thét everyone is aware of the ground rules at this
point, I should alert you tc that fact.

MS5. LESKO: Your Honor, would it be possible that I
could arrange to possibly advertise specifically that
@Eaple would come Lo a meeting? I think they would be more
apt tc come to something a little bit closer than
Pittsburgh at this point. TI'm surekthey have questions as
to how this would happen, how this effects them,

I know people seem very willing to assume that there

will be some charge for this. Possibly those who have

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717) 761-7150
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accurate information could speak to this, then possible
they could ask their questicns_and‘have & more 1ntelligent
accurate answer. _ | |

JUDGE CORBETT: I'm not sure what you are asking.
It sounds to me that you are -—- 1 think there are a number
of things that you brought up there. Perhaps 1 can help
this process by just outlinihg for you what I envision as
to how this process will occur.

| 1L we set up a process for a local input hearing, our

schedulers in Harrisburg would find a site in the Joknstown
areé that would accommodate a group of people of the size
you are talking about. Then you would have the opportunity
to advise &our political leaders and advertise, whatever
you want to do, concerning the nature of this hearing and
that anyone who is interested in it should come out to the
hearing in order to testify on this matter. |

This hearing is not a matter where it is a matter Qf
give and take between the people in the audience anﬁ'anyone
who isythere; either myself or anyone from thé'utility.‘ It
would be conducted just like a regular court hearing where
1 would preside at the presiding officer. |

Witnesses would sign a sign-in sheet and then,they
would be called and testify as to how this current
s:tuation affects them and what relief théy are asking for

from the Commission that relates to your tomplaiﬁt‘ Then

- COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717}761«-7156
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they would be subject to cross exemination by Verizon
North.

After that hearing is over, then we would have a
hearing heré in Pittsburgh where you will testify and
Verizon will testify in support of its side of the case.
?0110Wing that hearing, I would then take the matter under
advisement and issue a ruling some time éfterfthat. I
wuuld issue a written decision some time after that.

That's how, at this point, I envision this case would
go. ,

MS. LESKO: I think I know the steps now. ’They seem
very logical and 1 agree with them. I think :1f we could
possibly have this wan me&tihg type thing, then peopie e
I think that maybe they’would be willing to come to
Pittsburgh once they see what the fé the actual procedure.
It's hard for me to explain when me pevple ask me questions
because they are so many things that I don't know.

L haven't gone to the lecai person who have gotten
this becauSQ I feel that each situation is different
becausé of locality and so forth. I Lhink our biggest’
advantage here is that most of us work in Ebensburg, our
children go to school in Ebensburg and I think it's a big
press for people wanting that. |

Several people have shown me their phone bills from

Eb@nsburg, and even though they have devised methods of not

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717) 761+7150
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paying for the toll calls to Ebensburg, signal, call once

| and hang up, phone cards and so forth, with children,

particularly in high schéol, the phone cal.s are a lot to
Ebensburg. Parents call in for absences fof students,
homework for students, guestions about open house and so
forth, these are all toll calls. | |

JUDGE CORBETT: What you are telling me now are
certainly matters thal you can testify to of your own
knowledge and the parents of these children that you say
are affected, they can appear and they can testify as to
how the current situation affects them. Those are all
matters that thé CcmmissiQn would be interested in,

That would be socme of the matters that we would want

Lo hear in a public input hearihg, and also those are the

. matters that Ms. Miller, representing Verizon North, would

‘want to talk to the people about and sec what their

interests are in this.

Also, if you are looking for legal advice, and this

is something that I should have pointed out to you at the

first prehearing conference, and that is that you can also
contact the Office of Consumer Advocate and see if they can
give yoa some advice or some help on this case.

We have Joel Cheskis on the phone this morning. He's
an attorney with Lthe Office of CansumeL‘AdVOCdtea That 's

with the Attorney General's office in Harrisburg. There

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761-7150
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~are times when they can help in cases like Lhis, so perhaps

you might be able to get somne advice of some thoughts on
how to present your case from either Mr. Cheskis or someone
in the Office of Consumer Advocate.

MS. LESKO: I am very pleased that vou do approve of
involving the Office of Consumer Advocate because I have
called them and talked to them and the? have béen very
gracious about it. That makes mé feel like I have someone
to go to for direction.

JUDGE CORBETT: All right. Let’s go‘back to a few
minutes ago when I outlined in general terms what the
procedure would be for this. Fifst would be a local input
hearing in the Johnstown area, followed at some point after
that by a hear.ng here in Pittsburgh’with Verizon North
presenting its case, and then following that, any rebuttal
and then winding up Lhe‘case'dnd ny Lakingkit‘under
advisement. |

| That general Qut]ine, does that meet with the
approval of you, MSA Lesko? |

MS. LESKO: Oh, yes, very nmuch so.

JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Miller, do you have any

conrments?

MS. MILLER: Two, Your Honor, yes. As you indicated
earlier, the setting up and the holding of a customer input

hearing in the local service area involves a fair amount or

COMMONWEALTH REPOARTING COMPANY. (717] 761.7150
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a good of time and expense and coordination. Ms. Lesko has
indicaled that she thinks several hundred people may show
up for this hearing.

Before we get that far,‘¥ would aék respectfully that
she give ﬁs some idea of how many people, after talking ko
additional people or the Cffice of Consumer Advocate ox
whoever she feels‘is approp:iate, actually‘cémmit
themselves to appear so that we can determine whether or

not a customer hearing is actually necessary and warranted

in this particular case.

JUDGE CORBETT:  All right. I think that is fair.

Do you understand what -- MS, Lesko, do yoﬁ
understand what Ms, Miller is reguesting? |

MS. LESKO:  Yes, I do, Your Honor. Would I be
attowed to ask the Consumer Advocate attorney to give me a
little bit of -~ if I could héve‘a time limit to get at
least a ball park figure of people who would come to a
meeting and then I could call either yourself or the
Consumef Advocate and give that figure?

JUDGE CORBETT: I'm thirking a matter of at least
several weeks or perhaps a roath or so to allow you to do
that. This is your complaint and I am fairly lenipnt‘on
allowing these things to - let me rephrase thaﬁ‘

I believe it is better to allow the partles'to ~= LO

give them some time at the beginning of a hearing to get

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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their Cage together and then have the hearings. Thaﬁ WaYy .,
we get a better record 50 that I can make a decision in the
case rather than pushing the case forward unnecessarily and
not having a full and complete record.

My thoughl 15 we will give you some time now at the
beginning of the case to try to pull your case together
without letting this thing go too far into_tbe future. How
about if we give you a meonih?

| MS. LESKO: Your Honor, Lhat’s fine.

JUDGE CORBETT: Write me a letter with a copy of the
letter to Ms. Miller. I think you probably have her
address and so forth on correspoﬁdcncc,that she has written
to you. |

MS. LESKO: Yes, I do.

JUDGE CORBETT: Write me a letter telling me how
many’peopie you believe are interested in a local input
hearing in the JohnstoWn area an this extendad area;éervice
matter,‘and then I will perhaps schedule a further |
conference, or if a confererce is not ﬁecessary, then we
will schedule a local inputl hearing in the area with a
hearing here in Piltsburgh afzer that.

MS.. LRSKO:‘ Your. Honor, maykt say that if possible;
if there is a public hearing scheduled, could it possiply
be as close to vinco as possible because actually Johnstown

is not affiliated with us at all. For people to go -- they

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717) 761-7150
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just we don't go there any more. There's hothing there.
I think +E we could get something as close to Vinco
as would be agreeable with yourself and Ms, Miller and

wnoever else is going to be here, it would be sc much more

‘convenient and people would want to come because Lhey would

feel this is asking for their area in our area.

Johnstown 1¢ just removed from Vinco. I think the
only reason we have a Johnstown address is because our
mail, for whatever reaSon, comes ouLkof'the Johnstown post
office.

JUDGE CORBETT:  We have several concerns, one of
which is a facility that is big enough tcyhahdlé a crowd of
peeple, a facility that has'speakers and microphones.
Vinco itself, does it have‘a municipal building, does it
have any type of facilities in the aiea like a School
building, school auditorium thal might be available?

MS. LESKO:  Yes, Your Honor. Our school is located
in Ebensburg, a lovely school about 20~S0me yéars old, and

Ebensbhurg is about eight miles. Directly =n Vinco, I would

 say possibly the fire hall, the senior citizen building.

Saint Paul's Lutheran Church is very large and I know they

have a microphone system. I really would have to check

arcund.
JUDGE CORBETYT: That may be one of the things you

may want to look into, Ms. Lesko, suggest possible sites

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717) 761-7160 .
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for us for a public input hearing. Let me just ask you,

~how far is Vinco from Johnstown?

M5, LESKO: Downtown Johnstown is approximately 15
miles from Vinco.

JUDGE CORBETT: Yéuvére saying that Vinco is about
eight miles from Ebensburg?

MS. LESKO: Yes, it is.

JUDGE CORBETT: If you can find us some possible
sites - just off the top of my head, ﬁhese would have to
be sites where there 1$‘plenty’0ﬁ parklng,'wheré they are

not going to charge us a fee for having a hearing there or

| using the facilities, they will have to have a microphone

and speaker -~ public address system of some kind and Lhe
facility would have to be handicap acceséibie, |

MS. LESKO: Okay . v 7' |

JUDGE CORBETT:  Those are juét the matters that
wouid’cwme Lo mind off the top of my héad;? IZ you have
difficulty in coming up with facilitiés or with what we
actuélly need, why doh’t you give me a call at some point
and I can put you ih’touch with one of our schedulers in
Harriﬁbu:g}who has more information about what type of
facilities we are looking for..

MS. LESKO: | That's very kind of you, thank you.

JUDGE CORBETT:  Before we leave the public input

matter, are there any comments or qguestions that the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 75171‘5‘0
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parties would like to ask or discuss cdﬂCerning the local
input hearing? |

(No response.)

Okay. Following the local input hearing, we will
have a hearingyin Pittsburgh on your testimony, Ms. Lesko,
and also the testimony of Verizon North.

Ms. Miller, my inclination in cases like this is to
have the uvubtility present written direct testimony éné then
follow that up wilh any lLestimony that mightybe responsive
to testimony that might develop as a result of the local
ingu: hearing or the testimeny that is brought out during
the hearing itself. What are your feeling about direct
written testimony of Verizon North. |

MS. MILLER: Your Honor, the ¢0mpany has nc problem
filing written direct testimony. 1 would; however, ask
that Ms. Lesko give her testimony during the cus:dmer
session and then the company could be in a posxtién to
respond in its testimony, to hers{as weil as the other
customefs‘ input. |

JUDGE CORBETT:  Okay. Ms. Lesko, do you have any
prcblem wikh that? |

MS. LESKO: No, no problem.

JUDGE CORBETT:  Okay. We will do that. We will
take the testimony of Ms. Lesko at the iocal inpul hearing

together with the witnesses who may appear at that hearing.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY =~ (717; 7617150
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When we have the hearing here in Pittsburgh, if there are
any additional witnesses that may wish to appear at that
time, I will solicit their testimony first and then we will

turn to Verizon North and they can present their testimony

'at that point.

MS. MILLER:  Your Hono:, to the extent additional
customer witnesses are going to testify at the hearing that
is . going to 5@ held an Pittsburgh,‘the company would like
advance notice so that we can review records that may be
necessary to respond to their testimony}

JUDGE CORBEYT: I think we will try to accommodate

you to the extent that we can. Sometimes I'm not sure if

the complainant has that much control over witnesses who
may appear. |
Yes, if -— Ms. Leskb, let me put 1t this way. TIf vou
antibipate that there will be witnesses who appear dt the
hearing in Pittsburgh, then I will ask that you lef me and

Verizon know at least a week ahead of t:me by sending us a

letter that arrives -- that we receive the letter a week

before the hearing) which will give Lhe namne, address and
telephone number bt the witnesses that you anticipate
appearing. All right.
| MS. LESKO: Yes, thank vyou.

JUDGE CORBETT: :Any other comments or suggestions

with regard to the procedure from this point?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717317617150
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MS. MILLER: I have nothing furthe:. Thank you,
Your Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: At this point, Ms. Lesko, 1 will
wait one month from today to received instructions from you
as Lo the extent of Llhe interest in your area for a logal
input hearing on this matter. Baéed upon that,vtagether
with the information’you provide concernihg,possible sites
for a local inpul hearing, I will take that info:ﬁatiom and
share that with the scheduler in Harrisburg to set up a
hearing.

That hearing probably will not occur ~= let me
rephrase it. It uswvally take the schedulers a minimum of
Six weeks to set up a local input hearing. By the time I
get the information and they check out the information that

you provide, that may be a matter of six weeks to two

months or so before we have the local input hearing.

Then at some time afrter that, we will have the
hearing here in P:ttsburgh within a matter of a couple of
weeks, I would imagine. Okay?

us. LESKO: Okay .

MS. MILLER: Your Honor, I would request at least
twe weeks after the transcript comes out to prepare the'
compary's written Lestimony so Lhel we have an opportunity
to review the testimony from the customer hearing and then

prepare our rebuttal.

COMMONWEALTH REPORATING COMPANY (7173 781-7150
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JUDGE CORBETT: Ms; Lesko, do you understand what
Ms. Miller requested?

M3. LESKO:  Judge Corbett, to make sure I
understard, would T still be able to keep in conﬁact'with
the GohsumerkAdvscate? Also the local solicitor said he
would help me any way he can. Can I st:1ll involve :hose‘
two?
| JUDGE CORBETT:  You can obtain your legal advice
from anyone who wishes to provide it te you.

MS. LESKO: Okay, thank you.

JUDGE CORBETT:  That's not something that I have
anything to Saykabout. That's certainly up to you. |

MS. LESKO: I understand. Thank you, Judge Corbett. -

~ JUDGE CORBETT: Ms. Miller, I think that that
procedure you outlined xé perhaps a good one aﬁd we will
adopt 1it.

MS. MILLER: Thank you, Your Honor.

JUDGE CORBETT: I don': want this case to go too far
into the winter'manths where people have to travel in bad
weather, so we will do what we can with the scheduling.

Are there any other questions or commernts the parties

- would like to make this morning? Does everyone understand

the procedure from this point?
MS. MILLER: Yes, thank ydu, Your Honor.

MS. LESXO: I do have a lot of notes here. I
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probably will call the Consumer Advocate to make sure I
mEﬁL Lhe time limils Lhalb you reguest. 7 |

JUDGE CORBETT:  The first time limit‘that.l would
ask you to abide by would be getting back to me so that I
receive your letter within one month from today.

MS. LESKO:  Yes, I have that in my notes.

JUDGEZ CORBETT:  And a copy of that letter to Janet
Miller; |

MS. LESKO: Yes, I have thatw Thank you very, very
much. »

MR. CHESKIS:  Your Heonor, this is Joel Cheskis.

JUDGE,CORBETT; Yes, Mr. Cheskis.

MR. CHESKIS: I wanted to let Ms. Lesko know that I

‘have her phone number here from her complaint and I will

prebably give her a call sore time later this morning or

later on today.

JUDGE CORBETT: bkay, very good, and you can share
with her your phone number and if she has any guestions,
you could éernaps talk with her.

I believe Lhat's all we have to cover tﬁis morning.

I thank the parties for their partiszipation and

- cooperation.

Following receipt of your letter, Ms. Lesko, you
should receive a notice as tou setting up these hearings.

M3, LESKO: Thank you, Judge Corbett. You are a
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nice help, you are a very geood help.
JUDGE CORBETT:  Thank you. That's what I am here

for. That's all we have for this morning. The confererce
is now adjourned.

(Whereupon, at 10:38 a.m., the prehearing conference

was adjourned.)
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I hereby certify, as the stenographic
reporter, that the foregoiﬁg proceedings were reported by
me and thereafter reduced to typewriting by me or under my
direction; and that this transcript is a true and accurate

record to the best of my ability.
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